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The September chapter meeting will begin at 7pm at 

the EAA hangar on Wednesday, Sept. 15. Exit Hwy 1 

at Airport Blvd., go toward hills, turn left after 3rd 

stoplight (Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, proceed 

past WVI terminal and Zuniga's restaurant. EAA han-

gar and parking lot is on the left.  

Volunteer Debbie Kikuchi and new Monterey Bay 99 Lori Ledford get ready to register 

pilots for the Watsonville Fly-In and Air Show on Labor Day weekend. More photos on 

p. 3. 
                                                                                 Photo by Michaele Serasio 
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Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers Prop Wash 
By Alice Talnack 

 

I am delighted to be serving as Chapter chair 

(again).  I am looking forward to our 45th anniversary in November, and to 

helping plan and participate in all of the interesting work we do as a Chapter 

throughout the year. 

 

First, let’s thank the outgoing Board for their commitment to our 

Chapter the last two years, Michaele, Donna, Carolyn, and Sarah.  Next, 

let’s welcome the new board members, Donna, continuing as vice-chair, and 

Sarah continuing as treasurer.  Mona will be serving as secretary. At our 

meeting in September each of us will talk about our roles, our goals, and see 

what you would like to continue, renew, start as a Chapter.  

 

By the time you receive this issue of the Logbook the Watsonville 

Fly-In & Air Show will be over.  I would like to thank each of you that 

helped with pilot registration and served as public information agents for the 

air show office during the event.  At the September meeting I will place this 

event on the agenda for feedback to take to the Air Show Board about the 

event, change of date to Labor Day weekend, etc. 

 

Get flying !!! 

 

Alice 

Dear Southwest Section WPOY, 
  
Yes, I'm referring to YOU! Every women pilot is worthy of this prestigious award. 
And the application process is fairly simple. All you have to do is download the ap-
plication from the Southwest Section website http://sws99s.org/section/wpoy.html 
and follow the directions. There are many special accomplishments and achieve-
ments out there and they should be highlighted and shared. Please take the time to 
complete the application and send it to Pat Prentiss by September 15, 2010. Nomi-
nations are encouraged. 
  
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
  
Sincerely, 
Pat Prentiss 
WPOY Chairman 

http://sws99s.org/section/wpoy.html
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WVI Air Show, Sept. 3-5, 2010 
Photos by Michaele Serasio and Mary Doherty 

Vicki Benzing in her Extra 300 and Jessy Panzer in her 

Pitts Special waiting their turn to perform at WVI Air 

Show 

A calm, cool and collected Alice Talnack is 

ready for any problem the Air Show presents! 

A prime crew sets up the Monterey Bay Chapter 

booth on Thursday before the WVI Air Show. 

A future woman pilot checks in. She has 

attended every WVI Air Show since she 

was born. 

Curious youngsters test out 

the spinning propeller on the 

front of the booth. 

Potential women pilots of all ages check out the information boards telling 

about 99s’ purpose, history, accomplishments and scholarships.   

Registering display aircraft and generally enjoying the 

camaraderie that is so much a part of being a 99. 
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Notice Number: NOTC2530 
 

Two Major procedural changes are incorporated in the current revision to this course. The changes affect Taxi 

and Ground Movement Operations – Now requiring an ATC clearance prior to crossing ANY runway – Ac-

tive, Inactive or Closed.  In addition, the course addresses the change concerning harmonization between the 

FAA and the International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO). You will learn about the language change 

from “taxi into position and hold (TIPH)” to “line up and wait (LUAW)”. 

Our Objectives in this online course are to review and consider:  

 Best Practices during taxi operations,  

 Air Traffic Control Procedures and Phraseology,  

 Pilot  responsibilities,  

 Awareness of airport markings and Pilot responsibilities re: Precision Obstacle Free Zone,  

 Part 91 and Part 135 Single-Pilot Procedures during taxi operations,  

 Use of Standard Operating Procedures (SOPs) during taxi operations, and  

 Best Practices for avoidance of runway incursions.  

 

Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 
 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 

 Sarah Chauvet , 147 Mesa Verde Dr , Watsonville, CA 95076  
Our local dues run from June 1, 2010 to May 31, 2011  

(If you  don’t see your name below, you haven’t paid this year.) 

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Laura Barnett 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Kryss Crocker 

Anna (Jo) Dieser 

Pam Downing 

Carolyn Dugger 

Maryellen Eisemann 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Ginger Hobbs 

Mona Kendrick 

Nic Kinsman 

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Diana Peterson 

Jody Roberts 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Pat York 

New Online Course!  
 For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

Member Activities 

Earline Arnold   Oshkosh 

Nic Kinsman   Zooming around in a helicopter in the Arctic 

Lori Ledford   IFR training; 022 (Columbia) 

Jody Roberts   Flew niece around during her visit; taking over the aviation club at Carmel 

     High School 

Alice Talnack   WVI Airshow Board mtgs; MB99s Board mtg 

http://faasafety.gov
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A friendly reminder from the Orange County Chapter.  Don't forget to reg-
ister for the Fall Section Meeting on October 8 - October 10 while full reg-
istration rates are still available at $155.  The high-end Irvine Marriott has 
newly renovated rooms for just $125 per night.  Come early on October 
7th and enjoy a beautiful sunset cruise through Newport Harbor aboard 
the "Mojo" yacht.  Friday night's welcome reception will be held at Orange 
County's newest Lyon Air Museum full of vintage aircraft, cars and even 
the original Helms Bakery truck.  On Saturday, after the business meet-
ing, stroll through the popular and famous Laguna Beach, colony of 
shops, art galleries and eateries.  49 1/2s will have a chance to partake in 
a rare insider's tour of John Wayne Airport's fire station inclusive of 

brunch.  After the section meeting, take in Disneyland or California Adventure at discounted 
rates or spend the day on Catalina Island and listen to cool jazz at Avalon.  Monday following the 
section meeting is Columbus Day and a holiday for many.  Why not make it a long weekend and 
enjoy some of the highlights that Southern California has to offer with great hospitality from the 
Orange County Chapter? 
  
All major airlines serve John Wayne Airport so it will be easy to get there.  If flying privately, you 
will receive red carpet treatment from Atlantic Aviation, our chosen FBO. 
  
For more information, please access the Southwest Section website at www.sws99s.org.  Click 
on the link for the "2010 Fall Section Meeting" on the homepage.  Costs and schedule will be 
there. 
  
The Orange County 99s invite you to a weekend that will be "Above and Beyond." 
  
Pat Prentiss 

Upcoming Southwest Section Fall Meeting 

Above and Beyond 

Oct 8-10, 2010 

John Davi is moving away!  

Join us for his Farewell & Thank-you Party 
 

Sunday September 26, 2010 

EAA 119 Hangar  4 PM – 6PM 

 

 

$12 per person for dinner & gift contribution – Potluck Dessert 

 

Information and RSVP – Mary 423-3610 
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

 

Oct. 20, 2010——————MB99s Chapter Meeting 

                                                             7pm, EAA Bldg., WVI 

Dec. 15, 2010——————MB99s Holiday Party 

                                                              6pm, WVI 

Sept. 15, 2010—–—–———MB99s Chapter Meeting 

                                                             7pm, EAA Bldg., WVI, see pp. 1  

Nov. 6, 2010————–—–—MB99s 45th Anniversary 

                                                             Seacliff Inn  

Oct. 8-10, 2010—————–SW Section Meeting 

                                                             See p. 5 

 

Oct. 17, 2010——————Watsonville Open House 

Sept. 26, 2010——————Farewell and Thank You Dinner for John Davi 

                                                             See p. 5 


